
 

Public Notice - Notice of School Board Vacancy 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE​
September 17, 2025 

Boone, Iowa – In accordance with Iowa Code Sections 279.6-.7, notice is hereby given that an additional 
vacancy has occurred on the United Community School District Board of Directors. The District 1 vacancy 
took place on September 16, 2025. The remaining balance of the term for this seat will expire on November 2, 
2027. 

As permitted under Iowa law, the electors of the district may 
file a valid petition requiring that the vacancy be filled by a 
special election. However, it is the intention of the remaining 
members of the Board of Directors to fill this vacancy at the 
upcoming regular school board election on November 4, 
2025. 

With this additional vacancy, a total of three board seats will 
be up for election: 

●​ District 1 (to fill the vacancy through November 2027) 
●​ District 2 (regular term) 
●​ At-Large (regular term) 

Nomination Papers:​
Nomination papers are available on the Iowa Secretary of 
State website (https://sos.iowa.gov/school-elections) or from 
the District Business Office. 

Filing and Deadlines: 
Candidates must submit completed paperwork to the United 
CSD Administration Office by the deadlines listed below  in 
order to be included on the November ballot to: School Board 
Secretary Jenn Meinecke, United CSD Business Office, 1284 
U Avenue Boone, IA 50036. 

●​ District 1 Seat (vacancy created by September resignation) –Due Thursday, September 25, 2025, by 
5:00 p.m. 

●​ District 2 and At-Large Seats (regularly scheduled) –Due Thursday, September 18, 2025, by 5:00 
p.m. 

For more information on board service, campaign finance disclosure law, conflict of interest, key dates, and 
candidate resources, visit www.ia-sb.org/getonboard. 
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